
 
Dear Friend of Park House, 
 
In the 19 years since Rochester Community Care Home, Inc. opened Park 
House, 111 individuals have called Park House home and continued to 
enjoy the people and places they have held so dear in our neighborhood.  On 
behalf of our past and present residents, as well as their friends and families, 
thank you for all the support you have lent over the years!  

 

Park House has gone through many changes in 2010, and anticipates 
continuing its evolution next year as we work to maintain vital community 
services in light of challenging economic times.  Please refer to the back page 
of this newsletter for some of exciting news about our updated website and 
new partnerships that will help result in additional volunteerism and 
funding support directed to Park House!  As always, if you have any 
questions you can give us a call.  2010 will also mark the conclusion of 
George and Mary Goding’s 19 years of dedicated service to the organization!  
We will all no doubt miss George and Mary’s shining presence, but trust 
they will visit us often! 

 

In these trying times, we are all carefully examining where our money goes.  
With your contribution to Park House, you can be assured it is being used to 
help provide our valued community elders with shelter, nutritious meals 
and companionship.  We hope you will consider a generous gift to help keep 
this vital resource active and thriving in our community.  We also love to 
share the gift of Park House with the community, please contact us if you 
would like a tour, to schedule your event, or just to come by and visit! 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

 

 Walt Wells      Juli Reiderer 
 Board President     Executive Director      

 
 

P.S.  Your gift to Park House is tax-deductible; please give generously! 
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Carol Schwenk 
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Executive Director 
 

George & Mary Goding 
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Our Heartfelt Thanks For The  

Kindness Your Have Shown 

Golf Sponsors 

 

Advanced illumination 

Brooks Barron Real Estate 

CV Oil Co, Inc. 

Day Funeral Home 

Deb Paino Hawk North Real 

 Estate 

Dick’s Slate & Tile 

DW Electrical & Plumbing 

Gifford Medical Center 

The Hardware at Rochester 

Harvey’s Plumbing &  

 Electrical 

The Holden Agency, dba 

 Kinney Pike Ins. 

Dave and Ann Hunt 

Inner Traditions Bear & Co. 

J&H Automotive 

Bill & Debbie Matthews 

In Memory of Marion  

 Leonard—(Aimee Farm) 

In Memory of Tom Paino—        

 (D&P Hawk North  

 Management, LLC and 

 Deb Paino) 

Michael Lary Painting & 

 Property Management 

Oatmeal Studios 

Poulos Insurance, Inc. 

Walter & Evelyn Pruiksma 

Randolph National Bank 

Rochester Tire & Auto 

Rutland Regional Medical 

 Center 

Skip Mart 

Carol Schwenk 

Walt Wells 

White River Credit Union 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Golf Tournament Raffle and 

Prize Donors 

1464 Salon & Spa House 

Base Camp Outfitters 

Begin Family 

CV Oil Co, Inc. 

Easy Street Café 

Green Mountain National 

 Golf Course 

Herald of Randolph 

Huntington House Inn 

Allen Johnson 

Frank Johnson 

Kayak King 

Liberty Hill Farm 

Lou’s Sheer Delight 

Mac’s Valley Market 

Judy & Terry Manley 

Milne Travel-American  

 Express 

Mountain Times 

Neshobe Golf Club 

Peavine 

Picarello’s Pizza 

Pittsfield Garden Center 

Pristine Mountain Springs of 

 Vermont 

Proctor Pittsford Golf Club 

Rutland Regional Medical 

 Center 

Second Cup Café 

Stockbridge Yacht Club 

Ted Green Ford, Inc. 

Toziers 

Village Porch 

 

Food 

JoAnn Andrews 

Randy Andrews 

Priscilla Baker 

Family of Jeanne Benson 

Rick Benson 

Ed Boettiger 

Suzanne Butterfield 

Allen Brown 

Homer Brown 

Janice Brown 

Jeff Brown 

Raymond Brown 

Frank Bump 

Christian Education  

 Committee 

Community Church of  

 Hancock/Granville 

Sydney Corgie 

Carolyn Cruikshank 

Theresa Curtis 

Ralph Darrah 

Richard Darrah 

Gaysville Community Church 

Neil Gibbs 

Gert Harris 

Bob Harvey 

Richard Harvey 

Heleba Potato Farm 

Greg Homan & Kate Douglas 

Java Hubbard 

Janet Jesso 

Keith & Eva Jesso 

Brad Johnson 

Bruce & Jeanne Johnson 

Dick Johnson 

Joyce Jones 

Cindy Kilgore & Alan 

Moore 

Killooleet 

Milly Lary 

Patty Lary 

Valerie F. Levitan 

Jody Lyman 

Betty McCormack 

Joanne McDonnell 

Fran McIntosh 

Gordon Mills 

Moss Glen Grange 

Emma Patterson 

Beth Perera 

Irma Perry 

Darlene Peters 

Walter Pruiksma 

Andrew & Nancy Putnam 

Ray Quillia 

Rochester School 

Route 100 Lions’ Club 

Cynthia Ryan 

Saint Elizabeth’s Catholic 

 Church 

Antonio Sanz 

Cheryl Sargeant 

Mary Ann Schulze 

Liz Steventon 

Stockbridge Central School 

Lesley Straus 

Joel Tidd 

Bill Trailkill 

Carol Twitchell 

Lorrie Twitchell 

Village Porch 

Alicia Waite 

Lisa Whitley 

Whitley Family 

White River Valley Players 

Hannah-Mollie West 

Nancy Woolley 



Flowers 

 

Advanced Illumination 

Family of Jeanne Benson 

Robert Borden 

Family of Beulah Lanpher 

Harland McKirryher 

Family of Claire Mills 

Gordon Mills 

Family of Tom Paino 

Nancy Parrish 

Evelyn Pruiksma 

 

Gifts in Memory of… 

 

Jeanne Benson 

Earl Davis, Jr. 

Norman P. Donald E 

Edwin R. Harvey 

Shirley Ainsworth Howe 

Gene Maheu 

Alice H. Martin 

Elwood Martin 

Danny McIntyre 

Margaret & Ev Moses  

Harriet Paino 

Tom Paino 

Dorothy C. Roach 

Deborah Roberts 

Earle and Lena Simpson 

 

Gifts in Honor of… 

 

Marcus Blair 

Herb Campbell 

Nancy Woolley 

 

Concerts and Entertainment 

 

Beauty Shop Girls 

Tim Crowley 

Marian Levasseur 

Lesley Straus 

Alan Moore 

Joan Petrillo 

Dorothy Robson 

Stockbridge Central School 

Alicia Waite 

 

Yard Sale Items 

 

Nancy Andrews 

Edith Artz 

Betty Chase 

Tim and Katy Landwehr 

Ann Mills 

Deb Paino 

Emma Patterson 

Beth Perera 

Tom and Gretchen Perera 

Ray Quillia 

Frank and Mette Rae 

Marcy Smith 

Gary & Betty Waite 

Marty & Michael Walsh 

James and Josephine Whitley 

Charlie and Nancy Woolley 

 

Miscellaneous 

 

Nancy Andrews – quilt 

Priscilla Baker – computer 

Jeanne Benson – chairs 

Lois Bond – cooking lessons 

Robert Borden 

Doris Bowen 

Georganne Caruso – puzzles 

Kris Creighton – hand soap 

DW Electrical & Plumbing – 

 gratis 

Keith Jesso – knife  

 sharpening 

Alan & Phyllis Kidder –  

 puzzles & cards 

Charlotte Jay - books 

Rose Juliano- waffle iron 

Jeffrey and Nancy  

 Mather – tv 

Annie Magrath – afghans 

Judy Manley – Halloween 

 candy 

Ann Mills- Christmas cards 

Judy Olsen and Eleanor 

Simpson - puzzles 

Deb Paino – furniture 

Parrish Family – Christmas  

 tree 

Jim and Vicky Parrish – lazy 

 susans 

Marie Patterson – Christmas 

 goodies 

Gretchen Perera – kitchen 

 items 

Tom Perera – photography 

Evelyn Pruiksma –  

 redecorating 

Julia Purdy – movies & 

 books 

Ethan Reiderer – annual 

 mailing 

Sarah Reiderer – annual 

 mailing 

Cynthia Ryan – website 

Geraldine Shaw – puzzles 

Barbara Shenton – television 

Marcy Smith – walker 

Audrey Turk – accounting 

Nancy Woolley – phone  

 directory 

Carol Zeglen - movies 

 

July 4th Parade 

 

Brad Baker 

Keith Jesso 

Killooleet 

Park House Trustees 

Geraldine Stokes 

 

Yard & Garden 

 

Neil Gibbs 

Evelyn Pruiksma 

Mahar Sperling 

Walt Wells 

Nancy Woolley 

 

Grants 

 

The Baird Foundation 

Efficiency Vermont 

Gay & Lesbian Fund of  

 Vermont 

 

Voter Support at  

 Town Meeting 

 

Granville 

Hancock 

Pittsfield 

Rochester 

Stockbridge 

 

Cash Contributions 

 

130 individuals/families  

responded to our last appeal. 

 

Thank you!!! 

We appreciate all 
gifts, large and 

small.   

 

We apologize most           
sincerely if any          

generosity escaped 
mention. 



Another Opportunity To Support Park House 

This year we have had the marvelous good fortune to 
have our website rebuilt by the kind, generous, and  
talented Cynthia Ryan.  Please check us out on the web 
at parkhousevt@myfairpoint.net. 

When the basement flooded in the spring of 2008, Park House was the fortunate recipient of 
United Way of Addison County Anne Ginevan Special Project funding.  Inspired by that ex-
perience, we  decided to pursue partnership with the United Way.  This year we have been 
awarded funding from the United Way of Rutland County.  The United Way of Rutland 
County serves Rutland County, including Pittsfield, as well as the towns of Stockbridge and 
Rochester.  Currently, we are pursuing a closer relationship with the United Way of Addison 
County which serves Addison County, including the towns of Granville 
and Hancock. 

parkhousevt@myfairpoint.net 

Flocking Fun 

The creativity of our Trustees is a never ending fount.  
We hope everyone had a flock of fun with our pink 
friends this summer.  The community’s enthusiasm for 
decorating the lawns of friends and family members 
helped Park House to raise over $1800 and kept our  
volunteers busy seeing our local sights all summer 
long. 

Welcome Rochester High School 

Through Central VT Big Picture Academy of Rochester High School and the  
Rochester National Honor Society Rochester High School students have recently  
begun a system of regularly volunteering at Park House.  We appreciate the  
enthusiastic generosity of these students and the caring staff of Rochester High 
School.  We have only just begun and already the residents of Park House are  
enthusiastically recounting their fun. 


